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PUBLIC HEARING ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS JULY 19, 1993 

Present were Members Lawler, Witkin, Avery, LeBouthillier, 
Mazzochi and Marzi (substituting for Anderson) and the Planning 
Aide. The hearings opened at 8:07 p.m. 

ARLINE WHITAKER 

Sec. Witkin read notice for variance for 6-foot fence within front 
yard at 4 High Street. 

Mr. Whitaker explained that the existing 6-foot hedge was dying 
back due to lack of sunlight from surrounding trees. The fencing 
would set about a foot further back from the sidewalk. He 
submitted and Mr. Witkin read letter of support from John Taussig. 
Mrs. Whitaker submitted photos of the area. Mary Ellen Krygowski 
spoke in opposition of the application and Kenneth Olsen spoke in 
favor. The hearing was closed at 9:06 p.m. 

RICHARD AND LOUISE LENZING 

Mr. Witkin read notice for 4-foot variance for total of side yards 
at 35 Garden Street. 

Mr. Lenzing explained the need for additional space for their 
growing family. The addition would connect the house with an 
existing freestanding garage. No one else spoke on the application 
and the hearing was closed at 9:11 p.m. 

MARK SIDOTI 

Sec. Witkin read notice for special exception to extend noncon­
forming building at 19 Griffinville Road. 

Mr. Sidoti advised that his and most other residences on Griffin­
ville Road are nonconforming in the front yards. The proposed 
additional would be along the same line as the existing. No one 
else spoke and the hearing was closed at 9:15 p.m. 

The foregoing hearings were recorded on a cassette recorder and 
the cassettes filed in the Planning Department. 

EGM 
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REGULAR MEETING ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS JULY 19, 1993 

Present were Members Lawler, Witkin, Avery, LeBouthillier, 
Mazzochi and Marzi ( subs ti tu ting for Anderson) and the Planning 
Aide. The regular meeting opened at 9:15 p.m. 

ARLINE WHITAKER 

Upon motion made and seconded (Witkin/Mazzochi) it was unanimously 

VOTED: To grant Arline B. Whitaker 
within the front yard at 4 
presentation at public hearing. 

variance for 
High Street 

6-foot fence 
according to 

The variance was approved based on the need to provide safety for 
three large dogs and the inability to maintain an existing hedge 
in good condition due to large trees in the area. 

RICHARD AND LOUISE LENZING 

Upon motion made and seconded (LeBouthillier/Mazzochi) it was 
unanimously 

VOTED: To grant Richard and Louise Lenzing variance of 4 feet for 
total of side yards for addition at 35 Garden Street 
pursuant to plan submitted dated June, 1993 . 

Members determined the location of the residence and existing 
detached garage created a hardship in placing the addition else­
where on the site. 

MARK SIDOTI 

Upon motion made and seconded (Mazzochi/Avery) it was unanimously 

VOTED: To grant Mark S. Sidoti special exception to extend non-
conforming structure at 19 Griffinville Road according to 
drawings submitted. 

The special exception was approved because it would not aggravate 
any hazard or traffic pattern, would enhance income from taxation 
and would not alter the characteristics of the neighborhood. 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS 

Mr. Lawler was nominated by Mr. Marzi to serve as Chairman, 
seconded by Mrs. Maz zochi. Mr. Wi tkin moved the nominations be 
closed, seconded by Mrs. Mazzochi and by unanimous vote Mr. Lawler 
was elected to serve as Chairman for the ensuing two years. Mr. 
Witkin was nominated by Mr. Marzi to serve as Secretary, seconded 
by Mrs Mazzochi. Mr. Lawler moved nominations be closed, seconded 
by Mrs. Mazzochi and by unanimous vote Mr. Wi tkin will serve as 
Secretary for two years . 
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